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Message from the DG  

Good morning to all our District 9670 Rotarians and welcome to a new Rotary 

year: a year I am sure will be filled with many pleasures and rewards in 

delivering our Rotary Service 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who made our District 

Changeover a huge success.  In particular, the members of Toronto, Toronto 

Sunrise and my own Warner Bay Rotary Clubs for their special contributions 

in organising the venue, food, bookings, table decorations and printed 

menus. 
 

This evening is of course very special to any incoming Governor but 

unfortunately, my wife Margaret was unable to be there due to an 

unexpected stay in hospital. But, thanks to modern technology and Warners 

Bay President Jeremy Dawes, the entire event was streamed live by Skype to 

Marg’s bedside. Thankfully, Marg’s health continues to improve and we 

thank all who have offered assistance and sent cards, flowers and warm 

wishes. 
 

I congratulate Immediate Past District Governor Janette for a very successful 

year and also for leaving us with a membership of 1244, just above the magic 

number to ensure we not forced to amalgamate with another District. 
 

Our membership must remain one of our high priorities. The more Rotarians 

we have, the more Rotary Service we can deliver and the world will be a 

better place. 
 

Our District Membership and Training days will be announced shortly and I 

encourage all Clubs to support this initiative. This will give our Rotarians a 

greater knowledge and better prepare them to take us forward. Cont… 
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      Welcome to the new look District Governor’s Newsletter. This month, we hear from the new District Governor, 
Peter Raynor, and welcome him into his new role. We will also read about a celebration of 40 years of Rotary service 
for Brian Vidler at the Newcastle Enterprise Rotary Club and hear from Helen Ryan with news from District 9670 GSE 
2012-13 and a message from Australian Rotary Health. 
 

I hope that you enjoy reading the July edition of the DG’s Newsletter. Please note that the submission deadline for 
each edition is the 10th of that month. Please submit in Word only with minimal formatting. Captioned photos are 
very welcome. 
 

Thank you, Nora Jones 
 



                                                                                                  District-Governor’s Newsletter - 2 - 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

ROTARY DISTRICT 9670 

LEADERSHIP 2012-2013 
 

All home and business phone numbers 
require prefix 02 if 

dialling from outside New South Wales 
 

District Governor: 
Peter Raynor and Margaret 

RC of Warners Bay 
Ph. 0416 082270 

pmraynor@bigpond.com.au 
 

District Governor Elect:  
Brian Atkins and Madeleine  

RC of Waratah 
Ph: 4952 3220 

 briankatkins@bigpond.com;   
 

District Governor Nominee: 
Gerard McMillan and Yvonne 

Palmer 
RC of Singleton 

Ph: 0419 995 175 
 gjmcmillan51@gmail.com 

 

Immediate Past District 
Governor: 

Janette Jackson and Steve 
RC of Cessnock Inc. 

Ph:  0419 421 154 
jj4211@bigpond.com 

 

District Secretary  
PDG Greg Bevan and  Lorraine 

RC of Cessnock  
Ph: 49 37 2495 

gandlbevan@bigpond.com.au 
 

District Treasurer  
Ron Glascott and Lynne  

RC of Charlestown 
treasurer@rotary9670.org.au 

  

Message from the DG (Cont) 

The Rotary Foundation must remain high on our District priorities, not 

only in the area of giving (to ensure we can to continue to expand our 

world programs) but also to ensure the funds that are returned to our 

District will be adequate for our Clubs to access through grants available 

to them. Remember; the more we give the more we receive back in three 

years. 
 

The beginning of Rotary year 2013-14 will see us move to the new model 

of The Rotary Foundation delivering double the funding available to our 

Clubs through grants. 
 

To ensure we are Future Vision ready, please encourage your members to 

attend our District Rotary Foundation seminars. In addition, Clubs are 

welcome to contact Foundation Chair PDG Alex McHarg to arrange for a 

guest speaker to visit your Club. 
 

Tuesday 26th June saw the recognition with a Paul Harris Ruby pin of our 

Insurance Chair, Brian Vidler’s 40th year in Rotary. Any Rotarian in our 

District who has travelled or organised any event knows Brian and Faye. 

They are legends and many testimonies to this were heralded on the 

night.  
 

Among those celebrating was Joanne McCarthy from The Newcastle 

Herald. Joanne was so impressed with Brian’s contribution, she dedicated 

her entire column on Monday July 2 to Brian, our Rotary District and the 

wonderful work of volunteers. 
 

The column, aptly named Happy While Helping, recognised the annual 

donation of $100,000 from Newcastle Enterprise Club. To quote Joanne in 

part: 
 

Multiply that single contribution by the 50 Rotary Clubs across the District 

it’s easy to see why we need Service Clubs to keep us going. 
 

How often do we hear Rotary does not get the recognition it deserves? So 

true, but how fortunate are we to have a wonderful journalist with the 

capacity to tell many thousands across our District of our good work?  
 

As District Governor, I wrote and thanked Joanne for her story. I also 

mentioned my initiative in asking our Clubs to record not only attendance 

but effort and financial contribution so we too may tell the world what 

Rotary really does. 

 

mailto:pmraynor@bigpond.com.au
mailto:briankatkins@bigpond.com
mailto:gjmcmillan51@gmail.com
mailto:jj4211@bigpond.com
mailto:gandlbevan@bigpond.com.au
mailto:treasurer@rotary9670.org.au
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Rotary District 9670 Foundation Committee Inc. 

Governor 2012-13: PP Peter Raynor from the Rotary Club of Warners Bay Inc. 

Committee Chair: PDG Alex McHarg, from the Rotary Club of Singleton on Hunter Inc. 

Committee Secretary: PP Denis Hyland, from the Rotary Club of Newcastle Sunrise Inc. 

 

District 9670 GSE 2012-13 

GSE Chair: PP Helen Ryan, from the Rotary Club of Nelson Bay Inc. 

Fellow Rotarians, 

On behalf of DG Peter Raynor, I invite you to become involved in the wonderful program known to us as Group 

Study Exchange.  The Rotary Foundation’s work in promoting world peace results in this program, which offers 

to the team an opportunity to experience another culture at first hand and for Clubs to learn about other parts 

of the world. 

 

 

Message from the DG (Cont) 

In response to this, Joanne said: 
 

 When you've collated your figures, I definitely expect you to pass them on to me so that we can have a chat 
and write about it, so that people know. 
 

How good is that? So, now it’s up to you. I ask each and every Club to start recording and each month pass this 
information on to PDG Peter Sivyer so Joanne and others can tell our story. The intention is not to be member 
or charity specific, just a measurement of our Club’s efforts made and dollars contributed. 
 

This year, our District will have a Group Study Exchange with District D 1090 in Britain. Our GSE Chair, AG Helen 
Ryan, is now inviting applicants for the positions of Team Leader and also Team Member. Also Helen is seeking 
Clubs who wish to host our inbound Team. For further details see below 
 

I look forward to our year ahead, meeting with each of our Rotarians and partners and delivering Peace Through 
Service together. 
 

Peter Raynor  
Governor 2012-13 

R.I. District 9670 

P.O. Box 992 Warners Bay 2282 

Ph: 49 588992 Fax: 49 588994 

Mob:  0416 082270 
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Rotary District 9670 Foundation Committee Inc. (Cont) 

Our next exchange will be with District 1090, in England.  The visiting team will arrive in our District in February, 

2013, for approximately one month.  We are planning for a team of four team members and one Rotarian team 

leader.   The team members will be aged between 25 and 40 years of age.  Our return visit will also take place in 

February, 2013.  We are planning to send a team of five team members and one Rotarian team leader. 

There are three ways in which you and your Club can be involved: 

1. By hosting the visiting team; 

2. By providing a nomination of a Rotarian as a team leader; 

3. By providing the nomination of a young person as a team member. 
 

Attached are some details about each of these aspects. As with all things, there are some fun aspects and some 

responsibilities, so please consider these as well! 

Here are some very important dates; 

Closing date for Team Leader applications  Friday 10th August, 2012 

Team leader interviews        Saturday 18th August, 2012 

Closing date for Hosting Expressions of Interest    Friday 31st August, 2012,  

Closing date for Team Member applications  Friday 31st August, 2012 

Team member interviews     Saturday 8th September, 2012 

Final selection weekend     Friday 14th September to Sunday 16th September, 2012 

Interviews and final selections will be conducted at Tocal College, which is between Maitland and Paterson.  Times 

for interviews will be notified, but Clubs are urged to have a Rotarian accompany applicants for team membership, 

and thus travel time must be considered.  

It is essential that all applicants are able to attend the final selection weekend should they be chosen to do so at the 

interview. There is a cost for each applicant at interview, the amount being $75, which is paid by the sponsoring 

Club, prior to or on the day. An invoice will be issued and the District Treasurer will issue a receipt. 

Airfares for the exchange are paid for by our Rotary Foundation, and additional travel may be undertaken by team-

members after the exchange, but at personal expense.  Insurance for team members for the exchange and any 

additional travel for the team is provided under our District Insurance. 

The team members are provided with some of the uniform as part of the sponsoring club’s commitment but there is 

a cost to each member in supplementing the complete outfit.  
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Rotary District 9670 Foundation Committee Inc. (Cont) 

Club Hosting for Visiting GSE Team. 

Clubs should be able to provide accommodation and meals, travel and quite probably, some vocational visits. It is 

advisable for the club to have a ‘person responsible’ to arrange and manage all activates related to the hosting of the 

team. 

In discussing hosting within your Club, please consider that some overseas people still smoke cigarettes, that some 

people are allergic to pets, and that there is always the possibility of food preferences/allergies. 

It is usual for the team to be with a Club for several days, and thus there is time for some opportunities for outings 

and other functions, often including a Club meeting with a presentation from the visitors, with other surrounding 

Clubs being invited to meet with the visitors. 

The possibilities for vocational visits must also be listed. However, it is impossible to include that in the planning at 

this stage.  Information will be forwarded to nominated hosted Clubs as soon as it is known. 

Should there be GSE related costs incurred to the Club, these are legitimately paid out of the  

community/charity/service account of the Club. 

It is also possible for two neighbouring Clubs to propose a joint hosting arrangement. 

Should your Club wish to participate, please send an expression of interest to me by email: heryan@iprimus.com.au 

The closing date for Hosting is September 30, 2012. 

GSE Team Leader 

The team leader is the contact/liaison person between the team and the hosting Clubs and District, so this is a pivotal 

and vital position to hold.  The team is representing this District, so all the attributes of diplomacy and mother/father/ 

counsellor/ mediator are necessary qualities!  It is a wonderfully rewarding position to hold, complete with 

responsibilities as well, but very worthwhile. There is no gender restriction for being a team leader. 

All airfares are paid for by the Rotary Foundation and all tickets are arranged through that body.  Accommodation, 

travel within District 1090, and meals are all the responsibility of the hosting District and Clubs.  There is a mandatory 

cost of $500-00 which is paid to the District for assistance in covering preparation costs. This is paid only if you are 

selected for the team. 

The position of team leader is available to all experienced Rotarians, and especially those with an interest in 

international service, and the person should be well-informed about Rotary.  The person selected must be prepared 

to pay some of the uniform costs, and all passport, entry visa, additional fees and taxes associated with the travel, as 

well as gifts and personal clothing. This may be between $800-00 and $1000-00. 

 

 

mailto:heryan@iprimus.com.au
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Rotary District 9670 Foundation Committee Inc. (Cont) 

The team leader will be expected to attend all pre-departure training, and be responsible for guiding the team in 
the preparation of presentations which will be made in District 1090, and for “welding” the team together. 
The time of the visit often includes the host District’s Annual Conference, and hence attendance at that will be 
expected of the team. There is an expectation of a presentation by the visiting team at some time during the 
Conference. 
 

Partners and other close family members may not accompany the team, but are welcome to join the team member 
on any tours which take place after the exchange program is completed.  All such tours are at the expense of the 
individuals concerned, but travel insurance for the leader is covered through our District Insurance. 
Here are some very important dates for the Team Leader applications. 
 

Closing date for team leader    Friday 10th August, 2012 

Team leader interviews       Saturday, 18th August 2012 

Final selection weekend      Friday, 14th September, to Sunday, 16th September, 2012 

Training weekend for those selected team members and the team Leader is Saturday and Sunday 29th and 30th 
September, 2012 

Further inquiries to 
 

Helen Ryan 
GSE Chair D9670 
Phone: 0409 842 455 
P.O. Box 121 
Nelson Bay 2315 
Email: heryan@iprimus.com.au 
 

Other details regarding the GSE are available on the Rotary International website: www.rotary.org . 

GSE Team Member  

Membership of the team is open to a person in permanent employment or in a business as owner or partner, and 
in a recognised profession.  A person who is a relative or partner of a Rotarian is most definitely not eligible, and 
there must be least a 3-year time lapse between a relative or partner having been a Rotarian and the departure of 
the team. There is no gender restriction for a team member. 

There is an age-range into which prospective team members should fit – 25 to 40 years.  A person may not be 
already 40 years of age at the time of departure. 

The committee will be looking for people who are interested in world understanding, who are out-going in nature 
and are willing to operate in a co-operative team environment.  Some knowledge of Rotary will be useful, and a 
willingness to learn more will be essential.  

Team members will be expected to participate in all training sessions after selection, and must bear some of the 

uniform costs and all passport, entry visa, additional fees and taxes associated with the travel, as well as gifts and 

personal clothing. This may be between $800-00 and $1000-00. They will also need to prepare a presentation 

which will be made on several occasions, including at the hosting District’s Annual Conference if the exchange 

coincides with that event. 

 

mailto:heryan@iprimus.com.au
http://www.rotary.org/
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Rotary District 9670 Foundation Committee Inc. (Cont) 

All airfares for the team are paid for by the Rotary Foundation, and all tickets are arranged through that body.  

There is a mandatory cost of $500.00, which is paid to the District for assistance in covering preparation costs. 

This is paid only if you are selected for the team.  Accommodation, travel within District 1090, and meals are all 

the responsibility of the hosting District and Clubs.  Partners and other close family members may not 

accompany any team member, but are welcome to join the team member on any tours that take place after the 

exchange program is completed.  All such tours are at the expense of the individuals concerned, but travel 

insurance for the team member is covered through our District Insurance. 

Candidates for the exchange must ensure that leave is available to them for the full duration of the exchange. 

Here are some very important dates: 

Closing date for team member    Friday, 31st August 2012 

Team member interviews    Saturday, 8th September 2012 

Final selection weekend    Friday 14th September to Sunday 16th September 2012 

Training weekend for those selected team members and the team Leader is Saturday and Sunday 29th and 30th 

September 2012. 

Helen Ryan 
GSE Chair D9670 
Phone: 0409 842 455 
P.O. Box 121 
Nelson Bay 2315 
Email: heryan@iprimus.com.au 

 

mailto:heryan@iprimus.com.au
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Hat Day is returning in 2012! 

Mental illness affects one in five Australian’s every year. With consequences of illnesses such depression 

being as serious as suicide, the need for research is ever increasing. 

Hat Day in May was a great success, raising thousands of dollars for research thanks to supporting Rotary 

Clubs and organisations around Australia. Last year Australian Rotary Health funded more than 40 studies 

into various areas of mental health and this year we are determined to beat that! 

So, Hat Day is returning again in 2012 on the 12th of October as part of Mental Health Week, with Melbourne 

playing host to the Hat Day events. 

Hat Day is a fun day that encourages everyone to find out more about mental health and help raise funds to 

aid mental health research.  

If you couldn’t get involved in May’s Hat Day, now is the time to encourage your Club to wear a hat and 

donate to Hat Day in support of mental health research. 

 We are hoping to make the move into October a permanent thing and we would like your help in promoting 

Hat Day in your community. Why not make it one of your clubs permanent public relations, membership and 

service projects to help us support more research into this vital field of health? 

If you would like to know more, please see your Club President, call 1800 781 878 or email 

info@hatday.com.au  for more information.  

Jacqueline Mercieca 

Media and Communications Officer 

Australian Rotary Health 

+61 2 8833 8331 

www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au 

Find us on Facebook 

 

mailto:info@hatday.com.au
http://www.australianrotaryhealth.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Australian-Rotary-Health/121383534575093?ref=ts
http://twitter.com/ausrotaryhealth
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Our Rotary Club has concession priced tickets to the first night (Aug 15th) of the latest Metropolitan Players production,  

Oliver. Tickets are $40.00 each instead of $48.00.  Some of that is going to our charity fund, so do yourselves a favour and get 

back to me with numbers. 

David  

Past-President 

Rotary Club of Newcastle Enterprise Inc 

2010-2011 

02 4968 2020 
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http://www.wherewevebeen.com.au/Portugal-2013   

http://www.wherewevebeen.com.au/Portugal-2013 
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Earlier this week, Rotary lost one of its heroes in Bill Little – Eastern Region Volunteer Coordinator of RAWCS  

I am sure that you will join me in expressing great sorrow in Bill Little’s passing, to his wife Irene. He will be sorely 

missed by his colleagues in the Eastern Region and all others who have come into contact with him. Bill was a 

stalwart of his District 9690 and will be remembered in particular by those whom he has supported and assisted in 

the Philippines Village Aid Program.  
 

Peter Raynor 
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       Attendance Report: June 

CLUB Current July CLUB Current July 

  M'ship %   M'ship % 

ADAMSTOWN/ 
NEW LAMBTON 27 89.5 MYALL COAST 24 57.14 

BELMONT 24 73.1 NARROMINE 13 69 

BENNETTS GREEN 0 0 NELSON BAY 48 86.5 

BOURKE 18 59 NEWCASTLE 0 0 

CARDIFF 15 73.33 NEWCASTLE ENTERPRISE 0 0 

CESSNOCK 27 65 NEWCASTLE SUNRISE 0 0 

CESSNOCK WINE COUNTRY 0 0 NEWCASTLE HARBOUR 0 0 

CHARLESTOWN 0 0 NYNGAN 0 0 

COBAR 20 71.46 PATERSON 18 88 

DENMAN 17 74 RAYMOND TERRACE 0 0 

DUBBO 22 75.76 RUTHERFORD / TELARAH 28 72.24 

DUBBO MACQUARIE 25 94.4 RYLSTONE / KANDOS 0 0 

DUBBO SOUTH 47 83.51 SALAMANDER BAY 0 0 

DUBBO WEST 45 83.55 SCONE 8 84 

DUNGOG 0 0 SINGLETON 0 0 

EAST MAITLAND 0 0 SINGLETON ON HUNTER 0 0 

KURRI KURRI 13 90 TORONTO 0 0 

MAITLAND 0 0 TORONTO SUNRISE 0 0 

MAITLAND SUNRISE 0 0 WALLSEND / MARYLAND 0 0 

MERRIWA 20 94 WARATAH 22 82.5 

MORISSET 0 0 WARNERS BAY 0 0 

MUDGEE 0 0 WARREN 0 0 

MUDGEE SUNRISE 0 0 WELLINGTON 0 0 

MURRURUNDI 0 0 WILLIAMTOWN 15 80 

MUSWELLBROOK 17 80 
    

I hope that you enjoyed reading the July edition of the DG’s newsletter. I would like to thank 

everyone who contributed articles and information to it. 
 

Please note that the submission deadline for the next newsletter is the 10th August. Please 

put DG Newsletter and the relevant month in the subject line. I kindly ask that you submit in 

(simply formatted) Word or PDFs that are mainly images. PDFs that are complicated with text 

do not translate very well into the newsletter document. Captioned photos are very 

welcome. Thank you, Nora Jones, Editor. 
 


